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What´s new at our school?

So this is Christmas... and what have you done?... 
another year over... and a new one just begun... 

Our kids from the 9th grade became

historical characters for one day. They

decided to show us the story about

the baby Jesus and the Three Kings

and it was a true fairytale. However,

due to the Covid- 19 restrictions they

were able to perform only online. Even

though we could watch it only online

we enjoyed every moment of this

everlasting story. 

...and so this is Christmas...for weak
and for strong...for rich and the poor

ones...the world is so wrong...

... and so happy Christmas...for black
and for white...for yellow and red

ones... let´s stop all the fight...
John Lennon... war is over... if you want it...
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divadelné vystúpenie družina

What´s new at our school?Did you know we have wonderfulactors in our school? Some kidsshowed an amazing talent whenthey performed a Christmas showabout the Three kings and the babyJesus. We were stunned because theshow itself was not only wonderfulbut also taught us some importantthings about Christmas and its truevalues.
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What´s new at our school?

Big white beard, big eyes, small nose

and a nice smile hidden behind the

beard. Yes, of course, it is St. Nicholas.

He visited our kids (and teachers too)

and made sure they behave nicely,

respect their teachers and friends and

do their best. However, he wasn´t alone

and his friends the Angel and the Devil

had some work too! So, be careful

because you never know who´s

watching! 



Despite the fact class 1.C was in quarantine

this month, children enjoyed St. Nicholas Day a

lot. The children and the teacher disguised as

devils and angels, and we even had one St.

Nicholas in the class.

We enjoyed all day project about St. Nicholas.

We watched tales, sang songs, counted angels

and devils, solved crossword puzzles and

puzzles on Friday. The real Nicholas, the devil

and the angel even came to our class.

Everything turned out well and the devil didn't

take any of us to the hell :-)
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THE MONTHLY RECAP

St. Nicholas day in  1.C

BY HANA ONDŘÍKOVÁ



CHRISTMAS ENGLISH IN 2.B
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Christmas cards BY 2.aBY LUCY BIRKOVÁ

THE MONTHLY RECAP

BY IVETA WINTROVÁ

 Our last class in December was the

Christmas class. We watched a video

about Steve and his friends getting ready

for Christmas. It was fun to see his

troubles while making a Christmas tree.

Maggie and auntie Agatha had to help

him. After all, everything ended well. We

were happy and sang the most favourite

Christmas song Jingle Bells with Andrea

Bocelli and The Muppets.

The kids from 2.A spent their last
English lesson by making wonderful
Christmas cards. It might seem easy,
but it wasn´t at all! Firstly, we needed to
connect all the necessary numbers, then
we cut the picture, glued it onto a
cardboard, coloured it and described.
Our hard work is appreciated by
everyone who admires these cute little
cards on our school boards. 
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WHERE ARE THE SNOWMEN?
BY LUCY BIRKOVÁ

THE MONTHLY RECAP

Where are the snowmen? Our kids from3.A and 3.C know it for sure now! Afterpractising prepositions such as “on, in,under, by and behind“ kids managed tocreate a small book where they needed toput the snowmen on the correct placeaccording to the text. They really lovedmaking the book so I am quite sure thereare some future writers and artists amongthem ;)
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HOW THE GRINCH STOLE

CHRISTMAS
BY LUCY BIRKOVÁ

THE MONTHLY RECAP

We all know the story about the green

grumpy creature who hates Christmas. Grinch

hates them the most because his heart is just

too small. However, even our grumpy Grinch

finds out that Christmas is something more

than just presents and a lot of food. The kids

from 3.A and 3.C got to know this wonderful

Christmas story and after our reading session

they created marvellous “How the Grinch

stole Christmas“ posters which decorate our

school corridors. 



FOLLOW US 
NEWSLETTER@ZS-BRONZOVA.CZWWW.ZS-BRONZOVA.CZ

CHRISTMAS ATMOSPHERE IN 3.C

BY LUCIE VOBROVÁ

Everyone is so excited and can´t wait till

Christmas time will come. We tried to

shorten the kids´ waiting time and had

fun during English lesson while studying

Christmas words, guessing the words

we had on our foreheads and played I

spy with my little eye game. We wish

everyone Merry Christmas and all the

best in 2022.

THE MONTHLY RECAP

STEVE´S CHRISTMAS PUZZLEBY LUCY BIRKOVÁOur first graders enjoyed some Christmas
time with our friends Steve and Maggie.
However, it wasn´t as easy as you might
think. Kids needed to complete the puzzle
first and stick them together on a
cardboard. After that, we all enjoyed
colouring and decorating this cute
Christmas puzzle pictures and of course,
we sang famous Christmas carols all the
time! 
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CHRISTMAS cocoa snowballs

with ms. lucy
BY LUCY BIRKOVÁ

THE MONTHLY RECAP

Christmas activities with ms.martina
BY MARTINA SMLSALOVÁThis month students have had a chance to

do some fun activities as “word search”

“crosswords” and “colour by numbers” all

Christmas themed. Next to activities to
learn and practise new vocabulary, we were
doing a 3D winter village and wreaths from
paper. What did the students enjoy

probably the most? I guess it was painting
and decorating Christmas gingerbread
biscuits. 

Cocoa, butter, biscuits, juice, sugar....you could

smell all these yummy things in our English

classroom on the last day before the Christmas

holiday. Kids weren´t afraid to get their hands

dirty and they cut, mixed and shaped cute little

snowballs which they ate right after making them

:) Of course, they shared them with their friends

and teachers and we all just loved the lesson.

However, what is really important, kids learnt

that baking is not as easy as it might seem and

this is true even if we really didn´t bake :) 
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WANNA SEE MORE?
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Newsletter prepared by:
Lucy Birková 

Our Christmas edition is over but there´s no need to be sad because our
January edition is already being worked on. Even though our school times
might be a little bit harsh sometimes, especially during this weird period,
we all keep doing our best and enjoy every moment possible to make the

most from our lessons. So, let´s start with the adventures again! 

REMINDER
Midterm break - no school!

4th February 2022


